MINUTES OF FINANCE, FEES AND SALARIES SPECIAL COMMITTEE MEETING OF THE COUNTY OF HANCOCK, STATE OF ILLINOIS, HELD IN THE COUNTY COURTHOUSE IN THE CITY OF CARTHAGE ON THE 20TH DAY MAY 2025.

The meeting was called to order at 8:02 by Mr. Bollin.  Those in attendance were Wayne Bollin, Lee Ann Lambert, Alex Blythe, Dennis Castlebury, Joe Boyles, Steve Lucie, Mark Menn and Harry Douglas. Visitors included Keara Weber, Bobi James, Kris Pilkington and Holly Wilde-Tillman was in attendance to take minutes. 

Mr. Greeley from Bellwether presented a proposal for employees based on years of service with a 1.7% and 3% increase, adding 25 and 30 years.  

Discussion took place regarding employees not receiving an increase when they are currently being paid above their years of service.  Mr. Boyles believes all employees should receive some sort of increase. 

Regarding the resolution pertaining to years of service in another department and whether they should transfer.  This would only be for the clerical positions in the courthouse.  Mr. Greeley gave the pros and cons.  

Office holders were given the opportunity to speak.  Ms. Pilkington believes this is getting complicated.  She believes the office holder knows the employees best and that they should have the authority to pay according to their budget. She believes this is a great budgeting tool.   Ms. James would like to see a slight increase in the proposal.  

Motion was made by Mr. Blythe to let the office heads decide on salaries in their budget, it was seconded by Mr. Lucie.  Mr. Greeley asked if office holders had stuck to the 4% increase given by the Board.  Ms. Wilde-Tillman stated verbally she had. Mr. Greeley asked if they did not want to move forward with the proposal.   Mr. Menn, Mr. Blythe and Mr. Castlebury voiced their frustration with the complaints about the discrepancy of pay.  Mr. Boyles believes their needs to be a policy in place and Mr. Lucie stated they cannot mandate salaries, but they can mandate budgets.  Roll call was taken with Blythe, Lambert, Lucie, Douglas and Bollin voting “Yes,” and Castlebury, Boyles and Douglas voting “No,” motion carried. 

Mr. Boyles voted to recess the meeting until June 12, 2025, at 9:00 a.m., it was seconded by Mr. Douglas.  The meeting adjourned at 8:48 p.m. 

						Respectfully,


						Wayne Bollin
